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Year: 2013-2014
Executive Role/Title: VP Communications
Committee Members: Donna Griffin (VP), Cathy Burgess, Mike Cameron
Highlights from the year:  

The VP of Communications position changed hands half way through the school year. A “Welcome Back” event took place early in the fall to kick off the new school year.  It was well attended and has become an annual event for the Kings Local members. 

The new NSTU Kings Local webpage and Facebook sites were created in second semester.  Simon Wilkin’s came from Halifax to hear concerns about the websites.   His expertise was certainly appreciated.  These pages are proving to be an excellent way to reach our members.  Over 120 members have joined the Facebook group thus far.  Our Kings Local webpage is being accessed regularly.  Feedback has been positive, especially for the Upcoming Events and Photos sections.  The executive needs to be praised for their prompt relay of sessions and information that needs to be shared on our sites.

The 25 Year Celebration held at the Old Orchard Inn was a lovely evening where 10 teachers were honoured for completing 25 years in the profession.  The theme, “Then and Now,” proved to add to the evening as a slide show was created by submissions from the honourees.  Door prizes came from local businesses. Over 40 people attended the event.   
Moving Forward:  

The committee will continue to promote events on the webpage and Facebook pages for the Kings Local.  We plan is to take the “Buy Local” idea to every event as we feel it necessary to promote our local businesses.  These local businesses support our schools and we certainly appreciate everything they do. We will continue to encourage more Kings Local members to join our Facebook page and access the NSTU webpage.  The website will have new sections and members will see photos from each event.  

Communication is the key to a strong union.  We welcome all comments and suggestions.
Respectfully Submitted,

Donna Griffin

VP Communications
